
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting $580,694 in funding for the Antioch Downtown Improvement in fiscal year 

2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Antioch, located at 874 Main 

Street, Antioch, IL 60002. The funding would be used for building sidewalks on Main Street 

south to Orchard and on Lake Street east from Toft Street to Main Street. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it facilitates – the acquisition, 

construction, reconstruction, or installation of public works, facilities, and site or other 

improvements, as well as because it facilitates special projects directed to the removal of 

material and architectural barriers which restrict the mobility and accessibility of elderly and 

handicapped persons. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for 

purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(1)(2) and 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bradley S. Schneider 

Member of Congress 

 


